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Hello,

I am a parent and long time resident of Thousand Oaks, a CVUSD employee, and very
involved community member and I am writing to ask you to please vote in favor of funding
Conejo Community Outreach, agenda item #73.

Our community is woefully lacking in support for parents, with limited resources for
affordable childcare, funding for baby items, and diapers and Conejo Community Outreach is
one of a very few organizations that provides this support to our families in need. Clean
diapers are essential for child health and this funding would go far to keep the children of
Ventura County healthy and safe.

Thank you for your time,
Aniqa Courtney
2387 Chiquita Lane
Thousand Oaks, CA 91362
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